
 

For  

9 April 2019 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources  

Level 1, Goyder Centre 

25 Chung Wah Terrace 

Palmerston NT, 0830 

 

Attention: Paul Purdon, Executive Director DENR 

 

Dear Paul, 

Re: Notice for the removal of regrowth in a previous disturbed area to allow for the construction of 

a 4mx4m bell hole as part of the PV13 flowline construction project 

The construction of the PV-13 flowline requires an underground road crossing to connect the flowline 

to the rest of the Palm Valley gathering network as was approved in the Construction EMP.  During 

detail planning of the road crossing it was identified that an additional area is required for a 4mx4m 

bell hole.  The location for the required bell hole is next to the road in a previously disturbed location 

(see GIS map with the location of the bell hole). The re-growth that will be impacted are all common 

species in the area and could include Witchetty Bush, Broom Bush, and Melville's Spinifex (e-mail 

correspondence from Bill Low at Low Ecological Services). 

The approved Environmental Management plan for the project called “PV-13 Connection and PV-02 
Reinjection System Upgrade EMP” allows for installation of the flowline on the inside of the existing 
road but does not allow for any additional clearance or land disturbance beyond the existing 
footprint (Appendix 2).  The existing Palm Valley FEMP also states that only civil maintenance is 
allowed including road, track and lease maintenance (Appendix 3) 
 
This letter is to notify the DENR of the described activity as required under Division 4 Section 22 of 
the Petroleum (Environmental) Regulations “Minister must be given notice of any proposals to 
modify the regulated activity to which the plan relates in a manner that will not require a revision of 
the plan” 
 
The pipeline crossing and bell hole construction is currently on the critical path for the on-time 
execution of the project and your urgent review and reply would be highly appreciated. 
 
 Please let me know if you have any further questions 
 
 
Regards 

 

Ben Visser 

GM Operations 

Central Petroleum  





 

Appendix 1: GIS map indicating proposed area for the bell hole and access corridor 

 

 

Appendix 2: Extract from the PV-13 Connection and PV-02 Reinjection System Upgrade EMP (Table 

1-1 and Table 5-2) 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Appendix 3: Extract from the Palm Valley FEMP (Operational activities covered under the FEMP) 

 


